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Sharon Selectboard 

Site Visit TH-22 Minutes 

September 7thth, 2022 FINAL 

 
This site visit was held in compliance with the VT Open Meeting law and was open to public 

participation. 

 

The purpose of the site visit was to inspect the condition of the 0.36-mile section of TH-22 

currently classified as Class III with the understanding that this section of road is under 

consideration for reclassification as Class IV. 
 

In attendance: Sarah Pfeiffer, Clerk; Nicola Shipman, Selectboard Assistant; Kevin Gish, 

Selectboard Chair; Mary Gavin, Selectboard Vice Chair; Frank Rogers, Road Foreman; Paul 

Anderson, Resident; Angus Anderson, Resident and Abutter 

 

Site Visit Convened 

 

Kevin Gish convened the site visit at 5:35PM. 

 

Site Visit Conducted 

 

All attendees viewed a section of TH-22, 0.36-miles of which is under review for 

reclassification. 

Discussion included observations of the road conditions. Conditions were noted to be rough even 

for Class IV standards. 

It was also noted that this section of road would not be passable by a passenger vehicle. 

This section of road also serves as a connector to the Class IV section of TH-22 as well as a 

connector to Legal Trail 2 which is also used by the VAST trail. TH-22 is not a viable through 

road for passenger vehicles. 

Both Angus Anderson and the Road Foreman, Frank Rogers, noted it would be appropriate to 

place a sign at some point on Chapel Hill Road to inform travelers of the road conditions. 

At 5:54PM, Mary Gavin made a motion to adjourn the site visit. Sarah Pfeiffer seconded. 

Motion approved unanimously. 

 

 

 

Submitted, Nicola Shipman 


